Guilford County
Planning Board
August 22, 2018

The Guilford County Planning Board met in a special session on Wednesday, August 22, 2018 at
12:00 p.m. in the Commissioners’ Meeting Room, Old Guilford County Courthouse, 301 West Market
Street.

Members Present: Ms. Hayworth; Mr. Geter; Ms. Burnett; Mr. Apple; Mr. Mann and Mr. Collins.
Members Absent:  Mr. Jones, Chair; Mr. Leonard, Vice-Chair; Mr. Alexander.

Staff Present: Les Eger, Tonya Hodgin -- Planning Department; Stephen Thomas, Guilford
County Fire Marshal’'s Office; and Leslie Bell, Guilford County Planning Director.

Ms. Hayworth called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone in attendance.

AGENDA AMENDMENTS:

None.

CONTINUANCE REQUESTS:

None.
Ms. Hayworth explained the rules and procedures of the Guilford County Planning Board.

NEW BUSINESS:

Non-Public Hearing Items:

RESOLUTION OF INTENT ROAD CLOSING CASE #18-08-GCPL-05162

Being that portion of SR 3175 Birch Creek Road running south approximately 0.48
miles from its intersection of Burlington Road, in Jefferson Township.

(PUBLIC HEARING SET FOR SEPTEMBER 4, 2018)

Mr. Eger explained that the Board is being asked to set a date for a public hearing to be held at a
special Planning Board meeting on September 4, 2018. The purpose of a Resolution of Intent is to set
a public hearing to hear this road closing case.

Mr. Eger read the Resolution of Intent for Road Closing Case #18-08-GCPL-05162 into the record and
explained that the request is to close a portion of Birch Creek Road.

Mr. Mann moved to set the date for a public hearing to be held at a special meeting on September 4,
2018 for Road Closing Case #18-08-GCPL-05162, seconded by Mr. Collins. The Board voted
unanimously 6-0 in favor of the motion. (Ayes: Hayworth, Geter, Burnett, Apple, Mann and Collins.
Nays: None.)



ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 12:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cyndy Hayworth, Planning Board Member

Leslie P. Eger, Secretary to the Board



